
City of Scarville Minutes for January 8, 2024


The City Council met in regular session at City Hall on January 8, 2024.  Mayor Harmon called the meeting to order 
at 5:30 p.m.  


Present at roll call were   Council members Lynn Sanden, Carla Langfald, Cory Mathahs, Mayor Harmon, and City 
Clerk Mary Faulkner.  Absent: Orlyn Rosen


Moved by Langfald, seconded by Mathahs to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.


Moved by Langfald, seconded by Mathahs to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  Motion carried.


Bills were reviewed.  A motion by Langfald was seconded by Sanden to approve the payment of the following list of 
bills.  Motion carried.   


Alliant Energy – 550.81	                                    Mary Faulkner – 865.24

Peterson Sanitation – 307.00                               Harmon Farms – 594.41

USDA – 693.00                                                        USDA– 319.00

Marilyn Storby – 100.00                                        Ominsite – 290.00

Biz Wiz – 297.00                                                     L.M. Pump – 316.00

Doug Harmon – 277.05                                         Carla Langfald – 138.53

Cory Mathahs – 110.82                                         Orlyn Rosen – 166.23

Jeremy Hobbs – 83.03                                           Lynn Sanden – 138.53


We wore in the 3 elected council members. Carla Langfald, Guy Langfald and Lynn Sanden.


Mayor Harmon got information on both renting and purchasing an LP tank from Five Star Coop for the Fire Hall. The 
council voted to purchase the tank for the new Fire Station Location.


Mayor Harmon brought to the council the bids for the Fire Hall Construction. The following are the contractors that 
their bids were accepted. Larson Contracting, Groe Electric, Overhead Door, Josh Diamond. Doug will get an 
estimate for cement and for plumbing. More to come on this!


The next thing on the agenda was to have the City Clerk transfer $30,000 from the sewer account into an 8 month 
CD. She is to also ask the bank if there is an account that would make more interest for the Fire Station Funds.


The mayor gave an update on the Coffee Tree Group. When the Funds come through then it will begin.


Council member Langfald has been on the 911 committee for several years and now has a conflict. Guy Langfald 
volunteered to take her place. This meeting is once a year usually in January.


Next meeting will be February 5, 2024 @ 6:30 p.m. 


There being no further business, a motion by Langfald was seconded by Sanden to adjourn at 6:30 p.m.  Motion 

carried. 


	 	 	 	 	        __________________________________

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Doug Harmon, Mayor

___________________________________

Mary Faulkner City Clerk


